AGRICULTURE AND RURAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE REPORT 29 27 MARCH 2013 COMITÉ DE L'AGRICULTURE ET DES AFFAIRES RURALES RAPPORT 29 LE 27 MARS 2013

AGRICULTURE AND RURAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE EXTRACT OF DRAFT MINUTES 31 7 MARCH 2013 COMITÉ DE L'AGRICULTURE ET DES AFFAIRES RURALES EXTRAIT DE L'ÉBAUCHE DU PROCÈS-VERBAL 31 LE 7 MARS 2013

## PLANNING AND INFRASTRUCTURE PLANNING AND GROWTH MANAGEMENT DEPARTMENT

MUNICIPAL ADDRESSING ANOMALIES - LINE ROADS – EIGHTH LINE AND NINTH LINE ROAD RENAMING ACS2013-PAI-PGM-0065 OSGOODE (20)

15

That the Agriculture and Rural Affairs Committee recommend Council approve:

- 1. A By-law to rename Eighth Line Road to Piperville Road; and
- 2. A By-law to rename Ninth Line Road to Thunder Road.

Arlene Gregoire, Director and Chief Building Official gave a brief synopsis of the report before Committee and introduced her staff who would be assisting in the presentation: Francoise Jessop, Manager, Business Integration Services and Elizabeth Baxter, Program and Project Management Officer.

A copy of their PowerPoint presentation is held on file with the City Clerk's office.

Following the presentation Committee members had various questions on the process followed on the renaming and felt that changes were required as the present process can be quite emotionally charged. Ms. Gregoire stated that a new approach is being developed and should be ready by end of May 2013.

Councillor Monette inquired if there was any financial assistance for the residents who must now advise family, friends, institutions, etc... on change of address. Staff commented that there were no funds available but that with online services there is very little financial pressure as there was in the past.

Chair Thompson stated that he attended both public meetings and thanked staff for their work and democratic process.

The report recommendations were then put to Committee and CARRIED.